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Dear staff and parents and carers, 

When staff returned to work at the start of the school year, mould was detected in Classroom 
1C in Building D. The room was locked and made inaccessible. 

As a precautionary measure, students from Classroom 1C have been relocated to another 
classroom in Building C until investigations and any necessary work is completed. 

We have engaged an independent hygienist to assist with investigating the source of the mould. 
The mould is likely to have been caused by humidity building up in the room during the holiday 
period due to weather conditions. Once the source is identified, remediation will commence as 
recommended by the hygienist.  

All inspections and remediation works will be conducted in accordance with recommendations 
from the independent hygienist, Use and access to the room will be restricted until a clearance 
certificate is received.  

We will keep you updated about the progress of this work. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 

If you have any questions, please contact School Infrastructure NSW on 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu or during business hours on 1300 482 651. 
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